
 

 



 

 

Congregational Council of Mt. Tabor 
 

2024 Congregational Council Executive Committee 
 

Whitney Glass, President 
Christie Cook, Vice President 

Julie Ann Payne, Secretary 
Tex Davis, Treasurer 

Tammy O’Quinn, Financial Secretary 
Stella McGee, Recording Secretary 

Pastor Wade T. Roof, III, Senior Pastor 

Committee Assignments 

 
 
 
 

Council Highlights - January 14, 2024 

  

Votes Taken:  

• Minutes were unanimously approved. 

• February’s Council Meeting will be held at the Council Retreat at River Bluff High School, 
February 11 from 2:30-5:30 PM 

Estimates on having the church roof replaced have been received and a recommendation will be 
given at a Congregational Meeting date to be determined.   

In December, Property Chair, David Yoder, recommended for safety precautions, only staff members 
have use of the key pad on the back door of the office. Council agreed.  
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2024 
 

Bruce Busbee - (803) 791-4791 
busbee44@aol.com 

 
Christie Cook - (803) 238-1235 

csprllcook@gmail.com 
 

Adam Davis - (803) 429-9608 
adamola2001@icloud.com 

 
Whitney Glass - (803) 261-2749 

whitneyglass33@gmail.com 

 

2025 
 

Tammy O’Quinn - (803) 315-6258 
ktmmoquinn@gmail.com 

 
Tex Davis - (803) 463-6320 
gamecockpoppa@gmail.com 

 
Brett Ebener - (803) 260-8173 

brettebener@gmail.com 
 

David Yoder - (803) 807-3075 
clemsonyoder@gmail.com 

 

2026 
 

Megan Lyons - (803) 673-7815 
meglyons09@gmail.com 

 
Julie Ann Payne - (803) 609-6200 

jasoutherlin@aol.com 
 

John Matthews - (843) 340-8298 
johnmatthews@gmail.com 

 
Bob Livingston, Jr. - (803) 796-8654 

blivingston@gregoryelectric.com 

Property - David Yoder Christian Education - Christie Cook 

Stewardship - Tammy O’Quinn Fellowship & Recreation - Adam Davis 

Community Outreach - Bob Livingston Information Technology - Bruce Busbee 

Youth Ministry - Megan Lyons Long Range/Marketing/Social Media - Julie Ann Payne 

Worship & Music - Brett Ebener Evangelism - John Matthews 



 

 

Pastoral Ponderings 

“Then I turned to the Lord GOD, to seek an answer by prayer and supplication with fasting and sackcloth and 
ashes.” Daniel 9:3 

Believe it or not, just a few short weeks ago, we celebrated Christmas Eve; that silent night with all the 
animals outside the stable, with the angels singing, and the little Lord Jesus asleep on the hay. Now today, I sit here 
and write to you about getting ready for Lent. It’s hard to believe from that joyous celebration of life and light brought 
into the world, we shift so quickly to the darkness, suffering, and death that Lent brings.  

That is the uniqueness of our Christian Church Calendar though, that it mimics the rhythms of our lives, and 
forces us to ride the roller coaster of life with all its ups and downs. We ride that roller coaster of life intentionally, so 
that we might come to understand these rhythms through the lens of Jesus’ life, death, and resurrection. This 
intentionality pulls us away from seeing our lives as a series of coincidences and helps to give our lives meaning and 
fulfillment in the hope that God is still working to save us from sin, death, and the devil. This massive shift from 
Advent to Lent, gives us the jolt we need to connect Christmas to Easter, and the incentive to grasp ahold of the 
salvation that is Jesus Christ.  

This Lent, I hope you will participate with us through fasting, praying, and giving of yourself to worship that 
leads us to the cross. Adults and children alike can use this time to connect to the Holy Spirit’s call, and see ourselves 
more clearly as God’s forgiven and chosen people. I hope you will begin thinking and preparing yourselves to “give 
up” something for Lent, to participate with us as we set our hearts and soul toward the cross of Christ. I hope you will 
be intentional about adding prayer to your daily routines, and growing deeper in your prayer lives as we enter into 
these 40 days. I hope you will consider increasing your generous giving and let your generosity transform you over 
this penitential season. I hope you will make this journey with us to Holy Week, as we encounter the suffering and 
death that the Cross has to offer us; always trusting that resurrection is coming. 

Lent starts early this year. February 14th is Ash Wednesday, and no greater love was ever shown to us on 
Valentine’s Day than the forgiveness God offers us through the ashes we wear humbly. This year, we will have our 
Lenten worship on Sunday nights at 6:15 (rather than Wednesdays) as we keep the Sabbath day Holy. Meals will be 
provided prior to worship, like we do every year, and we hope that you will bring your families to the altar, morning 
and evening, to experience the holy walk of God’s people as we journey to Holy Week and Easter.  

People of God, prepare your hearts and minds for the great 40 days ahead, humbly wearing your ashes, humbly 
kneeling at the cross, and humbly repenting from your sins, so that we might stand confidently together, forgiven, 
chosen, and redeemed Children of God on Easter Day! Amen. 

                                                  ~ Pastor Wade                      
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NOTE FROM THE OFFICE 

If you live outside of South Carolina, and you receive a MAILED copy of our Tidings, this will be 

your last Tidings from Mt. Tabor. If you would like to continue receiving our Tidings, contact the 

church office and request to remain on our mailing list.  

You may contact us via phone  

(803) 796-5948 or e-mail admin@mttaborlutheran.org. 

If you have done this in the last 6 months you will still receive the Tidings! 

Congregational Meeting 

February 18th at 10:15 AM in the Assembly Room.  

We will be voting on needed roof repairs. 



 

 

Sign Up for  Mt. 
Tabor Emails 

 

Did you know that Mt. 

Tabor can send you all 

correspondence 

electronically? If you  

would like to receive 

our news via e-mail, 

please let us know by 

emailing:   

 

admin@ 

mttaborlutheran.org.  
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Mt Tabor! Thank y’all so much for your love and support this year. Y’all are such a 
gift! God is doing amazing things in this community and it is a blessing in the lives of 
our students. I so appreciate y’all and your generosity and prayers. Thanks again, 
and Merry Christmas!  

Peace,  Pastor Jesse 

Ms. Tammy, Ms. Linda and Mt. Tabor, 
Thank you very much for the Nativity Set. I put it in my room and enjoyed looking at it every night. Thank you all 
for your dedication to the Sing & Celebrate program.  ~Brighton Hadwin 

When you think of Lent, think of Mt. Tabor 

Shrove Tuesday:  6:00 pm - Enjoy a scrumptious meal cooked by our youth 

                               7:00 pm - Liturgy of the Palm Burning  

Ash Wednesday: Noon & 7:00 pm - Imposition of Ashes 

Sundays during Lent:  5:15 pm - Family Meal 

                 6:15 pm - Lenten Worship 

(February 13th) 

(February 14th) 

Dear Mt. Tabor, 
On behalf of University of South Carolina Lutheran Campus Ministry, I want to thank you for your generosity during 
the Fall. Your financial contributions helped to fund activities such as a winter ski retreat in Boone, NC as well as 
other regularly scheduled ministry and fellowship activities. The donations of coffee fueled students through exam 
week and have kept them warm since returning to campus. Your kindness, care, and compassion for this important 
ministry is much appreciated. 
 

Sincerely, Christie Cook 
USC LCM Board Member 
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Online Giving 

 

Mt. Tabor offers online giving. 

Scan the QR Code to be taken 

to our online giving page. 

Deadlines 
 

E-News:  Wednesdays at 9:00 am 
 

Bulletin:  Wednesdays at 10:00 am  
 

Tidings:  15th of each month 
Email articles to:  

admin@mttaborlutheran.org 

 8:00 9:15 11:00 

    

12/24 10:00 - 85   7:00 - 171 11:00 - 125 

12/31 63 one service 

1/7 20 76 91 

1/14 19 55 107 

1/21 13 49 88 

    

ATTENDANCE 

The Sunshine Club will meet  

Thursday, February 1st at Noon. 

Please bring a covered dish to share.   
 

Wear comfortable clothes and shoes because after the meal, our own  

Carol Busbee will demonstrate exercises that we can all do at home.  

Come join the club for information, fun and fellowship. 

February Love Offering --- Hannah’s House 
 

Hannah’s House is a faith-based agency offering a continuum of stable 
housing, home life, staff support, and programming. Hannah’s House 

mission is to empower disadvantaged pregnant women to begin a 
process of life transformation. All are aligned for the development  

and growth of the physical, emotional and spiritual  

well-being of participants.    

God’s Helping Hands Focused Needs 

Canned juice, Jiffy Mix 

dry & evaporated milk, flour, crackers 

canned goods with pop top lids  

mustard, cookies, sugar, canned meat  

pasta sauce, soap and deodorant. 
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THE MUSIC CORNER 
 

 

 

 

 

Music on the Mount 

Please join us on February 3 as we host the annual Religious Arts Festival sponsored by Lutheran 

Theological Southern Seminary of Lenoir-Rhine University.   We will have two events that Saturday that 

are free and open to the public: 
 

9:00 A. M. -- Morning Prayer featuring Dr. Michael Boney as the Music Director.  Michael is Director of  

  Music and Organist at St. John’s Cathedral in Denver, CO. 
 

2:45 P. M. – Organ Recital:  Preludes and Postludes for the Liturgical Year.   This recital will feature a  

  number of performers from the area.   
 

Please prayerfully consider joining us for one or both of these free events! 
 

Handbells to Lutheridge 

Mt. Tabor Ringers will participate in a Handbell Retreat February 23-25.  The clinician will be Matthew 

Compton, a well-known handbell composer and director.   I know that the players are looking forward to 

this experience which balances work, fellowship, worship and relaxation.   This is part of the reason that 

we are having one service on February 25—too many of our musicians from both the Alive! and traditional 

choir will be away! 
 

February 25—One Service at 9:15 am 

Mark your calendars so you will know when to come to church!   As mentioned above, the Handbell 

Retreat will take many of our choir members as well as myself out of our worship services.   The decision 

was made to have only the 9:15 am service with so many musical leaders away. 
 

Join the Choir 

January is the perfect time to join the Adult Choir!   We will soon be working on music for Lent and Easter! 
Please contact Kevin Davis at (803)796-5948 Ext. 21 or music@mttaborlutheran.org. 

Third Annual Religious Arts Festival - February 3rd  

The following events are open to the public and will be held at Mt. Tabor 

9 a.m. - Morning Prayer Worship Service - led by music director & organist Michael Boney 

2:45 p.m. - Preludes & Postludes for the Liturgical Year Organ Recital featuring local organist 

The event is sponsored in part by Lutheran Theological Southern Seminary (Anna Fisher, Fisher Endowment) in 
collaboration with the South Carolina Chapter of the Fellowship of Worship Artists, Greater Columbia Chapter of 

the American Guild of Organists and Mt. Tabor Lutheran Church in West Columbia, South Carolina.  

mailto:music@mttaborlutheran.org


 

 

 



 

 

Welcome Baby Boy Myers! 
 
 

Camden Harris Myers  
born on January 12, 2024 

Congratulations Drew and Kalyn  

Proud Grandparents Mona and Rick Myers   

Positively Fit: Body, Mind and Soul 

Positively Fit meets Monday and Thursday at 5:30 in  the assembly room. Variations to exercises are offered!  
 

(Please join our group.  If you have questions, please ask Tammy O’Quinn, Brennan Hutto or Carol Busbee) 
 

No Excuses!  So, the New Years resolution to exercise has gotten off to a slow start.  Maybe the exercises are just too 

hard, or you don’t have the same ability to exercise that you used to have.  We all know that there is never enough 

time in a day to squeeze in a quick workout.  So, what else can I do? 

Whether you are young or old you can do exercises from your chair.  Many of your favorite exercises can be 

completed from a seated position or standing behind a chair as ballet bar.  First, you will want to find a sturdy wooden 

chair without a cushion for the seat.  Usually, a kitchen table chair is perfect for assisting with exercising.  Next, make 

time for at least 10 minutes to start a few exercises.  After a few days of exercise, increase your time of exercise. 

Web MD tells us that only about 15% of adults between 65 and 75 years of age exercise regularly.  Doing exercises 

with a chair can change that percentage.  As our population ages, independence is a prime concern.  Regular exercise, 

even using a chair, can help seniors retain independence as well as help with conditions like diabetes and heart disease 

- it will make you feel better too! 

We all know that exercise has its benefits like strength and flexibility.  This can easily be accomplished from a chair.  

As you engage in chair exercise regularly, you will find that your muscles get stronger and your balance improves.  

Falling is a huge risk for seniors.  Strong core muscles are key for maintaining good balance.  Again, core exercises 

are easy to do from a chair.   

Here are some exercises that you can modify and do from a seated position in a chair: Chair jumping jacks, Goalpost 

jacks, Crunches, Oblique Crunch, Russian Twist, Alternating toe touches, Leg extensions, Cross body punches, 

Skaters, Heel slides, Calf raises, Chair plank. 

Use a set of weights while seated for these exercises: Front raises, lateral raises, Chest press, Biceps curls, Bent over 

row, Overhead press, Arnold press. 

For stability, stand behind a chair and hold on at the top or on the chair seat, then try these exercises: Squats, Single 

leg squat, Elevated mountain climbers, Inclined pushups, Triceps dips, Glute kick backs. Lateral leg circles  

Advanced: Exercises: Bulgarian split squat, Pistol squats, Elevated plank walk, Triceps dip  

No Excuses!  Here are plenty of exercises to get started at any level of fitness.  Make a plan to try a few exercises or to 

make 10 minutes available to exercise every day.  Try to do a few exercises to start and work up until you can do 

several sets of 8 to 12 repetitions.  You can replace those old excuses with accomplishments! 

Soul:  1 Corinthians 6:19-20  

19Do you not know that your body is a temple of the Holy Spirit, who is in you, whom you have received from God? 
You are not your own; 20you were bought at a price. Therefore, honor God with your body.   



 

 

Lord Teach Us To Pray: 

As God’s people called to love one another, let us pray for the following members of our church family, who 

celebrate the anniversary of their baptism in February: Don Cole, Lauren Matthews, Beth Branham, Brian Sox, 

Kellie Kleber, Steve Rabon, Laurie Young, David Senn, Carolyn Dufries, Stacey Barber, Jordan Myers, Vivian 

Baxter, Lyndsey Ebener, Jessica Sanchez, Annie Ruth Addy, Scarlet Rybicki-Knorr, John Tablas, Kyle Rabon, Aaron 
Cegelis, Ellis Ragley, Silas Rybicki, Marshall O'Quinn, Jenny Wright, Kim Bessinger, Dalton Payne, Herbert Brazell, 
Todd Sease, Tyler Tuten, David Prim, Judy Dawson, Deanna Sease, Chapin Jacobs, Louise Bowman, Adelaide 

Bowman, Jack Stockton, Rhett Anderson, Kristie Lown, Michael Scyphers, Kelly Hamilton. 
 

Most Recent Prayer Concerns: 

Ann Crout, Jean Latimer, Fred Vallejo, Drewby McQuillen, Don Simmons  

Al & Judy Jordan, Carolyn Dufries, Mary Davis 

Ongoing Prayer Concerns: 

Alice Pollock, Jimmy Williams, Mona Myers, Sadie Howard, Elmer Sundlie, Robert Cromer, Dennis 

Rybicki Jr., Emma Lou Easley, Lib Manus, Paul Addy, Paul & Jeanie Jacobs, Barbara Bradshaw, Sandra 

Baker, Betty Wise, Herman Bouknight, Jane & Gene Sexton, Pastor Jerry & Janice Livingston 

Family & Loved Ones of Mt. Tabor: 

Niko Bosley, Paula Miller, Cynthia Fruth, Tim Driggers, Wayne Rast, David Sherer,  Betsy Rodgers, John 

Reedy, Drew Sweatman, Susan Fisher, Pat Redmond, Mary Famiglietti, Becky & Phil Frederick, Emily & 

Nancy Waugh, Laura Ann Merrill, Luke Shalkham, Vicki Johnson, Angela Livingston, Bill Wood, Jimmy 

Hardee, Anne Moye, Isabelle Sundlie, Jack Timmerman, John Bundrick, Tammy Douglas 

Pam Player, Katie Blackwell Feaster 

Members of Mt. Tabor Serving in the Military: 

Adam Davis, Samuel Davis, Scott Hash, Alex Morris 

Family and Loved Ones Serving in the Military: 

Josh Watson, Jacob Henry Burgan, Caleb Neff 

The Family Of: 

Bruce Kerr, Tim Watkins, Charles Shull, Eleanor Talbert 

 

Nursing Homes /Retirement Centers/Rehabilitation Centers  

Jenni-Lynn Assisted Living – Herman Bouknight (Apt. 34)  

Lowman Home – Carolyn Smith  

Laurel Crest – Emma Lou Easley (Apt. 765); Al & Judy Jordan (Apt. 312) 

Presbyterian Home -Betty Wise (Room A-105) 

Still Hopes –  Jean Latimer: Sandra Baker; Larry Sease 

Veteran’s Victory House - Elmer Sundlie 
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9    Vivian Carlson 

10   Brenda Smith 

11   Kay Lybrand Fulmer, Leigh Ann Vallejo 

12   Emily Cutter, Justin Cegelis 

13   BJ Roof, Mary Boyd, Jack Sippel 

14   Herman Bouknight, Michael Busbee, Cody Cooper 

   Megan Cain 

15   Michael Frye 

16   Beth Waring, Dakota Steele 

18   Elizabeth Sanders, Elizabeth Davis 

19   Sonia Day, Stephen Roos 

1   Lucy Scarborough, Abby Grace Roof           

    Kendrick Kerr 

3   Lisa Havens 

4   Barbara Bradshaw, Lawrence Howze 

5 John Corbacho, Adam Jones                      

      Jilda Ward 

6   Todd Sease, Hannah Fogle  

      Emily Sippel, Jay W. Ragley 

7 Lavaughn Keisler, Sarah Whitehead   

8 Tom Dawson, Rhonda White, Susan     

   Stilwell, Evan Wise, Venning Morrison  

      Luca  Metts, Dennis Rybicki, Dana Hutto    

      Ron Tryon 

20   Jackson Macaulay, Ellis Quarles, Haiden Helms 

21   Michael Hook, Martha Reynolds, Virginia Hamson 

   Annabelle Wilson, Isabelle Wilson 

22   Adam Payne, Phoebe Steele, Sandra Hutto 

23   Lyn Linder 

25   Betty Jo Cato, William Kernan, Don Cole 

26   Bob Livingston, Mattox Fleming 

28   Jason Nelson, Brandon Payne, John Richardson 

29   Ryan Thomas 



 

 

Altar Flowers & Bulletin Covers  
February 2024 

Altar Flowers 

4  Available 
11  Sarah Mattern 

18 BJ Roof 

25 Available 

Bulletin Covers 

4 Rachel Bundrick 
11  Richie Moye 

18  Available 

25 Available 

The Flower & Bulletin Calendars are posted 
on the bulletin board near the sanctuary on 
Sundays. During the week, they are kept in the 
church office. If you would like to reserve a 
date, please sign up on Sunday or contact our 
office staff during the week. 

Early Risers Prayer Breakfast 

Our Lutheran Men Early Risers 
will meet for Prayer Breakfast 

on February 13th and 27th 
 7 AM at Lizard’s Thicket on  

Augusta Road.    
 
 

 

 
 

All men are invited! 
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Worship Assistant Teams 
February 

Communion Preparers: 
 

Docia & Joe Jones 

Looking for a different way to express your 

appreciation/love/friendship/thankfulness? 

Say it with Altar Flowers or Bulletin Covers! 
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  Memorial    Given By     Fund 
Ann Callison Charles & Mitzi Epting General 

Ann Callison Family of Ann Callison Music & Arts 

Berry Gambrell Patsy Gambrell Capital Improvements 

Betty Monts Charles & Mitzi Epting General 

Bruce Earl Kerr Adult Sunday School Class General 

Bruce Earl Kerr Carol Williams Music & Arts 

Bruce Earl Kerr Debbie & Foster McLeod General 

Bruce Earl Kerr Susan Stilwell General 

Bruce Earl Kerr Tammy O'Quinn General 

Chris Davis Elizabeth Manus Music & Arts 

Chris Davis Gary & Ann Spainhour Music & Arts 

Chuck & Louise Willyerd Patsy Gambrell Capital Improvements 

David L. & Rennie Derrick Mark & Rita Hodges General 

Gary Lown Freda & Fred Fetner General 

Gerhard & Essie Livingston Jerry Kenneth Livingston Endowment 

Jeanette Hook Carter Albert & Sue Drafts General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Annie Ruth Addy General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Betsy & Si Amick General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Betty Wise General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Bill & Jerrie Galardi General 

Jeanette Hook Carter BJ Roof Music & Arts 

Jeanette Hook Carter Bob Wohlust General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Bobby McLeod Music & Arts 

Jeanette Hook Carter Bret J. Harris & Doris Jean Harris General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Bruce Rhodes Capital Improvements 

Jeanette Hook Carter Carol Williams General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Charles & Mitzi Epting General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Charlie & Paula Taylor Music & Arts 

Jeanette Hook Carter Chris Partrich General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Chris Sox General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Dale & Randy Rish Music & Arts 

Jeanette Hook Carter Dave & Mari Bozard General 

Jeanette Hook Carter David & Robin Seabolt General 

Jeanette Hook Carter David & Sharon Loadholt General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Debbie & Foster McLeod General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Dee & Joel Carter General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Dottie Ford Youth Trip 

Jeanette Hook Carter Dr. Ray Caughman, Jr. General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Elizabeth Manus Music & Arts 

Jeanette Hook Carter Franklin & Jennifer Smith Music & Arts 

Jeanette Hook Carter Fred Vallejo General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Gale McLeod Choral Scholar 

Jeanette Hook Carter Gary & Ann Spainhour Music & Arts 

Jeanette Hook Carter Gene & Ann C. Alexander General 

Jeanette Hook Carter George & Gloria Johnson General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Jean Latimer General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Jilda & Sidney Ward Cemetery 
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    Memorial    Given By     Fund 

William Carroll "Bill" Derrick Jolene & Larry Marchant Youth Trip 

William Carroll "Bill" Derrick Sue & Lucky Jones General 

Jeanette Hook Carter John & Judy Fisher General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Kay & Gary Black General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Kelly Augenstein General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Kevin Kirkland General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Kristi Hendrix Williams General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Lucy Seabolt General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Merri & Butch Swygert Ladies Aid 

Jeanette Hook Carter Michael Thorsland General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Mickey & John Geiger General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Mike & Christie Cook General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Mr. & Mrs. Raymond L. Hendrix, Jr. General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Mr. & Mrs. Richard L. Stewart General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Myron F.  & Linda A. Corley General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Patricia Elledge Wheel Chair Ramp 

Jeanette Hook Carter Paul & Mary Hook General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Rachel Bundrick Music & Arts 

Jeanette Hook Carter Ronald L. Redd General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Southeastern Concrete Products Co. General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Southeastern Freight Lines Inc. General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Steve & Beverly C. Nivens General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Steve Hanvey General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Sue & Lucky Jones General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Susan K. Lucas General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Thompson Construction Group, Inc. General 

Jeanette Hook Carter Todd & Deanna Sease General 

Linda Jacobs Sexton Elizabeth Manus Music & Arts 

Linda Jacobs Sexton Gale McLeod Choral Scholar 

Linda Jacobs Sexton Gary & Ann Spainhour Music & Arts 

Manell Lown Freda & Fred Fetner General 

Mike Lown Freda & Fred Fetner General 

Raymond & Nancy Lee Bruce & Carol Busbee Capital Improvements 

Robert Spruill Rachel Bundrick Music & Arts 

Ronnie Hutto Patsy Hutto HUGS 

Sandra Manus Elizabeth Manus Music & Arts 

Sandra Manus Gary & Ann Spainhour Music & Arts 

William Carroll "Bill" Derrick Harold & Kim Mauney General 

William Carroll "Bill" Derrick James & Judy O. Fisher General 
William Carroll "Bill" Derrick Jilda & Sidney Ward General 

Valentine Bags are ready to be filled  

The bags are located on a table across from the Choir Room.  

We have 31 bags to fill with love and cheer! 

Please do not put any food items in the bags. Thank you! 
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    Honor    Given By             Fund 
Annie Ruth Addy Patsy Gambrell Capital Improvements 

Annie Ruth Addy Patsy Hutto General 

Betty Keisler Patsy Gambrell Capital Improvements 

BJ Roof Davis & Brenda Hook Music & Arts 

Cindy Lee & Troy Harsey's Marriage Bruce & Carol Busbee Capital Improvements 

Don Simmons Rachel Bundrick  HUGS 

Fred Vallejo Patsy Hutto HUGS 

Gene & Jane Sexton Gary & Ann Spainhour Youth Trip 

Gene & Jane Sexton Lib Manus Youth Trip 

Lib Manus Patsy Gambrell Capital Improvements 

Lib Manus Patsy Hutto HUGS 

Lucy Scarborough Davis & Brenda Hook Music & Arts 

Pastor Wade, Dr. Irina, Abby Grace & Burns Roof Gary & Ann Spainhour Youth Trip 

Pastor Wade, Dr. Irina, Abby Grace & Burns Roof Lib Manus Youth Trip 

Rev. Rus Stilwell Jolene & Larry Marchant Youth Trip 

To the Glory of God Lynda Mason Music & Arts 

December Financial News 
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Mt. Tabor’s Worship Opportunities 
 

Sundays:   
 

Worship Services:  

8:00 am    Matins with Holy Communion 
9:15 am    ALIVE! Contemporary Service -  
        **Holy Communion 1st Sunday of each month. 
11:00 am   Traditional Service with Holy Communion  
 
Sunday School: 
 

10:15 - 11:00 am   Classes for both children and adults are  
                               offered.                                            
 

Wednesdays: 
 

11:00 am   Bible Study 
12:00 pm   Noon Eucharist

Mt. Tabor Lutheran Church is committed to being a safe place for children and 

youth. Our congregation has enacted policies and procedures designed to mini-

mize the risk of abuse. Copies of our Child Protection  Policy are available in the 

narthex and in the Church  Office. 

Staff 
Reverend Wade T. Roof, III 

Senior Pastor 
Pastor.wade@hotmail.com 

 

Dr. Rus Stilwell 
Pastor of Visitation 

rdstilwell@yahoo.com 
 

Mr. Kevin Davis 
Director of Music & Arts 

music@mttaborlutheran.org 
 

Ms. Stella McGee 
Parish Administrator 

stella@mttaborlutheran.org 
 

Ms. Linda Spainhour 
Admin Assistant 

admin@mttaborlutheran.org 

Office Information 
 

Phone: (803) 796-5948 
Fax: (803) 794-4089 

 

Monday-Friday 
8:30 am to 4:30 pm 

Visit our Website 
www.mttaborlutheran.org 

 


